From: <u>CityClerk</u>

To: <u>Beaudry, Jacqueline</u>

**Subject:** FW: ORD-20-28-Veridian at County Farm PUD **Date:** Friday, October 16, 2020 3:56:45 PM

From: Marlena Studer <

**Sent:** Friday, October 16, 2020 3:27 PM **To:** CityClerk <CityClerk@a2gov.org>

Subject: ORD-20-28-Veridian at County Farm PUD

This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

Dear City Council member and Ann Arbor City government,

I own a home at 2781 Washtenaw Ave, Ann Arbor, MI 48104, and my family Trust owns a home at 2663 Hampshire Rd., Ann Arbor. Both are within 100 feet of the proposed development.

I am opposed to this development because it poses detrimental threats to our community and the surrounding neighborhoods. We will be subject to increased traffic, construction hazards, density of population, and other nuisances to our neighborhood. There will be additional demands on policing and traffic regulation. In addition, we are frequent users of the County Farm Park and recreation facilities which will be overburdened and whose space will be impeded.

Please hear our concerns and do not allow this development to cause stress to our neighborhood.

Thank you, Marlena Studer 2781 Washtenaw Ave, Ann Arbor, MI 48104